
 

Minutes: August 2012 Start Time: 7:02pm Location: Library 

Present: 
Stacey Furner, Fiona Day, Emily Qereqeretabua , Maria Riley, Mary Duru, Steve Clarke, 
Isabelle LeCalvez, Laura Ginters, Karen Roberts , Maggie Barry, Barbara Vasiliadis, 
Eugenia Munro, Andrew Ward, Sonom Paljor, Effy Savidis 

Chair: Andrew Ward 
Minutes: Isabelle LeCalvez  

1) Apologies: Felicity Halloran, Brian Welch, John Chudleigh, Ruth Tetley, Susan Browne 

2) Minutes   
 

Moved:   Seconded: 

      Motion: “That the Minutes from June 2012 be accepted” Maria  Eugenia 

3)  Preamble None  
drn  
 

1)  4) Reports  
4.1  Principals Report  Stacey Furner 

� Thank you to: 
       - All involved in Trivia night thank you for all the time and effort that you put in to make it such a great night. 

             - To all the teachers/ staff for all the hard work put into the Education week performances  
             - Parents/families for their supporting Education Week and Public education. 
             - St Matts for loaning us the stage and extra chairs and parents that helped loading/unloading  

� The Emergency egress is 99% finished.  
� The playground area behind the school will have the asphalt resurfaced in the September holidays. Thanks to all 

our generous donations 
� Pizza & Pyjama night will be held early in term 4  

- Due to higher enrolments this evening will be for current YPIS students only. 
� Re: suggestion of Tai Kwon Do as school fitness in place of Gymnastics.  

- Gymnastics is part of the school curriculum so does need to continue.  
- Staff are looking into the viability of possibly a one off workshop (As we do with soccer etc) 

 

 
� Gonski – Review of public education funding.  

- Cardboard ‘Hand’ Signed by Yeo Park principal, Federation Rep and P&C president to be sent to parliament house.  
- For more info http://igiveagonski.com.au/ 

Steve: On behalf of the P&C and parents thank you to all the Teachers/Staff for the hard work and energy put into the 
Education week performances 
Motion:  Moved:   Seconded: 
“That the Principals report be received”. Isabelle Maggie 
   4.2 Treasurers Report Maggie Barry  

� Suggested review at the end of Term 3 to adjust budget and reallocate as required. 

Tabled                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
 
 

- P&C Budget 2012 Update  
- Summary of Income and Expenses June-July               ...both can be viewed on the P&C notice board 

Motion:  Moved:   Seconded: 
“That the Treasurers report be accepted”. Steven Effy 
   4.3  Fundraising  Fiona Day 

� Our major fundraiser for Term 2, the Winter Solstice Trivia Night on 16th June, exceeded expectations. Overall 
profit of $3037.94 . So many people helped to make the event a success, big thanks to everyone involved.  

� The organic tea/coffee / hot chocolate fundraiser orders are due back this week.   
� The next two events on the fundraising calendar are City2Surf and the Bunnings BBQ this Sunday 12th August. 



 
� The City2Surf team is now made up of 15 parents and we are very close to reaching our target of $5,000. Thanks to 

the whole City2Surf team and Steve Clarke for their amazing fundraising effort 
� Bunnings BBQ is this Sunday and we are still looking for volunteers particularly for the afternoon shifts.  
� Jedda Bradley will be organising a coffee and cake table at the mini Olympics on 15th August 
� Looking ahead, mini Gala day is coming up fast on 8th Sept with the local election. We have appointed coordinators 

to oversee different areas – we will be looking for a number of volunteers to help on the day.  
� The Broccoli Tree Cinema will be held on Saturday 15th September showing the Disney Classic Aristocats.  

Motion:  Moved:   Seconded: 
“That the Fundraising report be accepted”. Andrew Eugenia 
   4.4 Presidents Andrew Ward 

� Term three has started off with a bang as far as fundraising is concerned. We are well on track to achieve our 
fundraising goals for the year. Well done team! 

� City 2 Surf – A huge thank you to the Yippies for their efforts in raising an awesome total for the P&C  
� Fundraising Support – We really are appreciative of those families who continue to work hard to raise money for 

the P&C. I would like to extend a further plea to all parents to lend whatever assistance they can to help our 
fundraising team. They are doing a great job but we need the support of all families. Money raised is directly for 
the benefit of your children so the more effort we put in, the more programs the P&C will be able to fund outright.  

� Cake Day today – Thanks to Jedda for coordinating and everyone else for their help ($99 made today).  
� Education Tax Refund (ETR) – A reminder to all parents that the governments Education Tax Refund Scheme is 

now defunct and education costs are no longer tax deductible since the scheme was replaced with bonus family 
payments.  

� Local Schools Local Decisions – The Federation of Parents and Citizens Associations of New South Wales have 
recently resolved their position on the governments Local Schools Local Decisions policy. Essentially they believe 
that for the decisions regarding the needs of our children to be truly representative of the local area then the P&C 
Association should have a formal consultative role to play in this decision making process. The full policy paper 
can be viewed at the Federations web site: www.pandc.org.au. 

 5) Actions/Business arising from previous meetings                               
 
5.1    School Boundaries To create a fair boundary area  

� Recommendations for changes to school boundaries 
� Discussions regarding how to approach application for changes.  
� Stacey to liaise with Rod Magahey regarding P&C questions that arose during discussion, for next meeting 

5.2    School Enrolment 
            Policy  Review & Update 

� A few changes were made to the wording to create less misunderstanding 
5.3      Morning Drop Off 
Zone 

Update 
� Survey has been distributed and many have come in  
� To discuss next meeting  

   6) General Business 
 6.1 Assistant Uniform   

coordinator needed Kindergarten liaisons to send to out an email requesting a volunteer 

� Uniform coordinators will nominate "one day" each week that uniform orders will be filled, to streamline the volunteers 
workload 

6.2 Donated tables - pick up Emily Qereqeretabua volunteered to pick up tables and bring to P&C storage shed 

6.3 Tunic fabric Spare tunic fabric – all agreed to give to Connie (dress maker), Summer Hill 

Next Meeting to be held on the 12th of September 

Meeting Closed – 8:50pm 
 


